
 

                                             November-December 2021 
Dear friends, family, and supporting churches,                                                            
  
 My heart is full as I write this letter. We have just returned home from our Christmas service here in 
Thailand. It was such a blessing to hear the Christmas songs being sung in the Thai language. Thais do not 
really celebrate Christmas. The stores are beginning to cash in on the material aspect of it with decorations 
and Christmas music, but the majority of people in this country have no idea what Christmas is all about. This 
morning I had the opportunity to preach about the birth of our Savior. We had the biggest crowd that we have 
had since we have been here with many visitors. Please pray that the Holy Spirit would convict those that are 
lost and that they would receive the greatest gift that has ever been given.  
 
 We were able to pass out many more food bags with John and Romans to families around our church. 
We also were able to make up more bags of food and gifts for all of the kids that come to English classes at 
our church. It was a huge blessing to them and their families. Several families came to church today and heard 
the gospel so please pray for them. Our church here has an orphanage in northern Thailand. We were able to 
purchase some Christmas gifts for each of the kids that are there that would otherwise have no Christmas gifts. 
Although we weren’t able to be there in person, you could tell from the pictures that they were happy.  
 
 Thank you so much for your prayers and support. Continue to pray for us as we try to share the love of 
Christ with the Thai people in the ways that we can right now. Pray for Lisa and the kids. This is our first 
Christmas back here and I can tell they are missing Katie and the rest of our family. Katie is doing good in 
college and we are hoping that she can come visit us as soon as school is out. Please pray for the covid 
situation here and that she will be able to travel. We have a language test coming up next week that we have to 
pass in order to move on to the next class so please pray that we do well on that. We hope you all had a Merry 
Christmas and that God blesses you, your families, and your ministries this next year.   
 
 
In Christ 
Daniel Files 
 
 
 

 


